



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2018 - 2019 Bulletin 6: Week Beginning Monday 24th September

We are one of the Top Ten Schools in Thailand

I am very pleased to announce that we have been recognised as one of the top ten international schools in

Thailand. The outstanding quality of education provided to our students, the high academic expectations and attainment of our students and the exceptional support provided to them are all key factors. Also recognised is the cultural understanding and development of student qualities through the St. Stephen's learner profile. The award has been given by The Knowledge Review, which is an international educational magazine based in the US, that produces reviews of a range of educational establishments around the world including schools and universities. The article will be emailed to all parents in addition to the normal bulletin.



Parent Information Meeting and Coffee Morning / Parent Teacher Association Meeting

Thank you to the many parents who attended these meetings. New staff were introduced to all of the attendees and Dr Kevin gave a presentation about current developments in the school and plans for the future. The presentation given will be included in the email with this bulletin.

Key Stage 3 and Key Stage 4 Co-ordinator

I am pleased to announce that Dr Alex has been appointed as the new Key Stage 3 and Key Stage 4 Coordinator with immediate effect. He will support students in the secondary school and coordinate various issues and events related to these students.

Photographs

We will be having a visiting photographer on 2nd and 3rd October to take a variety of student photographs, including individual photographs, class photographs, house photographs and whole school photographs. There will also be an opportunity for the professional photographer to take family pictures too. A letter will come closer to the time with the precise schedule.

Flu Vaccinations

All parents should have received a letter regarding flu vaccinations on Friday 5th October. Please note that the last day that we can accept bookings for this is the 24th September. This is to allow the schedule to be arranged and agreed with the visiting doctor and then to enable us to communicate the schedule to those involved.

Primary Classrooms

Could parents please not enter classrooms until invited by a member of staff. If no member of staff is present parents should wait in the corridor and not the classroom - thank you.

Year 9 Science Trip to Siriraj Medical Museum at Mahidol University

Year 9, accompanied by Dr Alex and Nurse Toy had a fascinating trip to Siriraj Medical Museum on Monday 17th September. Our current quality that we are focussing on for our Learner Profile is inquisitiveness and our students certainly demonstrated that throughout their visits as they pondered the displays and asked many relevant questions.

House Cross Country Event

This will take place on Friday 28th September. Warm up is at 08:10. Nursery, KG and Years 1 and 2 will run at 08:20. Year 3 and 4 will run at 08:35. The lower primary podium will be

at 08:50. Year 5 to 7 will run at 09:00 and Year 8 to Year 11 at 09:20. The upper primary and secondary podiums will be at 09:40. Parents are very welcome—either to run or cheer.

Primary News

This week KG did some outdoor music. A video on a drumming solo was watched and then the students went outside and found some sticks and pretended they were drummers in a band. Year 3 have looked at bones and muscles. They labelled a human sized body with the correct bone names and

tested their bodies to find out about different muscles. Year 4 have been learning about buildings that can withstand earthquakes and other natural disasters. Students are in the process of creating their own unique design so be sure to keep an eye out. Year 4 was invited to hear Year 1/2 students read their poems about smells. In Year 5 children learned about Alexander the Great, king of one of the largest empires of the ancient world, and presented their findings. They learned that Greece eventually fell to Roman conquest, and it was time for the Romans to achieve great things in the ancient world. Year 6 have been getting to grips with word problems involving money. That pesky decimal place does not trouble them anymore! In English they learnt all about the Terracotta Warriors in China. During an Inner Dance session, the children imagined being trapped in a museum with the soldiers and guess what? They came to life... After, in the free writing session, they wrote wonderful pieces about their imagined adventures. In IPC, Year 6 completed group work presentations about their researched into a myth or legend from another country.



Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus



Monday 24th - Saturday 29th September

Monday 24th September
Deadline for flu vaccination reply slips

Tuesday 25th September

Wednesday 26th September

Thursday 27th September

Friday 28th September

Whole School Cross Country Event

Saturday 29th September Boarders activity: The Rink (Korat)



If you would like to book a flu vaccination, please do so before the deadline of Monday 24th September.





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2018-2019 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 6: วันจันทร์ที่ 24 กันยายน 2561



เราเป็นหนึ่งในสิบอันดับโรงเรียนนานาชาติที่ดีที่สุดในประเทศไทย

โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟนส์ เขาใหญ่ ได้รับการจัดอันดับให้เป็นหนึ่งในสิบโรงเรียนนานาชาติที่ดีที่สุดในประเทศไทย ด้วยคุณภาพของการจัด การศึกษา ผลสัมฤทธิ์ทางการเรียนในระดับสูงของนักเรียน กิจกรรมส่งเสริมหลักสูตรของโรงเรียนฯ รวมถึงความเข้าใจในบริบทเชิงวัฒนธรรม

และการพัฒนาคุณภาพของผู้เรียน มีส่วนสำคัญให้โรงเรียนฯ ได้รับการจัด อันดับโดย The knowledge Review ซึ่งเป็นนิตยสารเกี่ยวกับการศึกษา ในประเทศสหรัฐอเมริกา ที่มีชื่อเสียงในระดับสากล และตีพิมพ์บทวิจารณ์ เกี่ยวกับการจัดการศึกษาของโรงเรียนและมหาวิทยาลัยต่างๆทั่วโลก ทั้งนี้ โรงเรียนฯ จะจัดส่งบทความที่โรงเรียนฯ ได้รับการตีพิมพ์ลงในนิตยสารดัง กล่าวถึงท่านผู้ปกครองทางอีเมลต่อไป

การประชุมผู้ปกครอง และการประชุมชมรม SPTA

ขอขอบคุณท่านผู้ปกครองที่ให้เกียรติเข้าร่วมการประชุมเมื่อวันพุธที่ผ่าน มา โรงเรียนฯ ได้แนะนำบุคลากรใหม่ และดร.เควินได้นำเสนอข้อมูล

เกี่ยวกับแผนการพัฒนาโรงเรียนฯ ในด้านต่างๆ ทั้งนี้ โรงเรียนฯ จะจัดส่ง เอกสารการนำเสนอข้อมูลทางอีเมลถึงท่านด้วย

ผู้ประสานงานระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษา

ดร.อเล็กชานเดอร์ วอลเลอร์ ได้รับแต่งตั้งให้เป็นผู้ประสานงานระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษา ซึ่งมีบทบาทสำคัญในการประสานงานและสนับสนุนกิจกรรม ต่างๆที่เกี่ยวข้องกับนักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษา

ในระหว่างวันที่ 2-3 ตุลาคมนี้ โรงเรียนฯ เชิญช่างภาพมืออาชีพ เพื่อเข้าถ่ายภาพนักเรียน กิจกรรมในชั้นเรียน ภาพหมู่ประจำคณะสี ภาพหมู่ของ คณะครูและนักเรียน รวมถึงภาพครอบครัวด้วย ทั้งนี้ โรงเรียนฯ จะส่งเอกสารแสดงรายละเฮียดเพิ่มเติมพร้อมตารางกิจกรรมถึงท่านในเร็วๆนี้

บริการฉีดวัคซีนป้องกันโรคไข้หวัดใหญ่

โรงเรียนฯ ได้จัดส่งหนังสือแจ้งผู้ปกครองแล้ว เรื่องการให้บริการฉีดวัคซีนป้องกันโรคไข้หวัดใหญ่ ซึ่งจะมีขึ้นในวันศุกร์ที่ 5 ตุลาคมนี้ หากท่านมีความประสงค์จะรับบริการ กรุณานำส่งเอกสารตอบรับ ณ ฝ่ายประชาสัมพันธ์ ภายในวันที่ 24 กันยายนนี้ ทั้งนี้ เพื่อให้แผนกพยาบาลโรงเรียนฯ สามารถดำเนินการจัดตารางนัดหมายได้

ห้องเรียนระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

ขอความกรุณาท่านผู้ปกครองไม่เข้าห้องเรียนระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา ก่อนได้รับอนุญาตจากคุณครู ทั้งนี้ ในกรณีที่ไม่มี บุคลากรของโรงเรียนฯ อยู่ภายในห้องเรียน ขอความกรุณาท่านผู้ปกครองรอที่หน้าห้องเรียนด้วย ขอขอบคุณในความ ร่วมมือมา ณ ที่นี้

กิจกรรมทัศนศึกษาของนักเรียน Year 9 ณ พิพิธภัณฑ์การแพทย์ศิริราช มหาวิทยาลัยมหิดล

ดร.อเล็กซานเดอร์ วอลเลอร์ และนางสภาภรณ์ เดชมา (พยาบาลประจำโรงเรียนฯ) ได้นำนักเรียน Year 9 เดินทางไป ทัศนศึกษา ณ พิพิธภัณธ์การแพทย์ศิริราช มหาวิทยาลัยมหิดล ในวันจันทร์ที่ 17 กันยายน ที่ผ่านมา ทั้งนี้ ตามที่โรงเรียนฯ มุ่งเน้นการพัฒนาคุณภาพนักเรียน ให้เป็นผู้มีความใฝ่รู้ใฝ่เรียนนั้น นักเรียนก็ได้ใช้โอกาสในการทัศนศึกษาครั้งนี้ ในการเก็บ เกี่ยวความรู้ ตั้งคำถาม และค้นคว้าหาคำตอบในประเด็นต่างๆด้วย

กิจกรรมการแข่งขันวิ่ง ประจำคณะสี

ในวันศุกร์ที่ 28 กันยายน จะมีการแข่งขันวิ่ง ประจำคณะสี โดยจะมีการอบอุ่นร่างกายในเวลา 08.10 น. นักเรียน Nursery—Year 2 เริ่มแข่งขันในเวลา 08.20 น. และนักเรียน Year 3-4 เริ่มเวลา 08.35 น. ประกาศผลการแข่งขันเวลา 08.50 น. ส่วนนักเรียน Year 5-7 เริ่มแข่งขันเวลา 09.00 น. และนักเรียน Year 8-11 เริ่มแข่งขันเวลา 09.20 น. และจะมี การประกาศผลการแข่งขันเวลา 09.40 น. ขอเรียนเชิญท่านผู้ปกครองร่วมชมการแข่งขัน และให้กำลังใจนักกีฬาด้วย

DATES FOR YOUR

วันจันทร์ที่ 24 - เสาร์ที่ 29 กันยายน 2561

วันจันทร์ที่ 24 กันยายน

กำหนดส่งแบบตอบรับแจ้งความประสงค์รับบริการฉีดวัคซีน ป้องกันโรคไข้หวัดใหญ่

วันอังคารที่ 25 กันยายน

วันพุธที่ 26 กันยายน

วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 27 กันยายน

วันศุกร์ที่ 28 กันยายน

กิจกรรมแข่งขันวิ่ง Cross Country

วับเสาร์ที่ 29 กับยายน

กิจกรรมสำหรับนักเรียนประจำ: The Rink (จ.นครราชสีมา)



กำหนดส่งแบบตอบรับ แจ้งความประสงค์รับบริการ ฉีดวัคซีนป้องกันโรคไข้หวัดใหญ่ ภายในวันที่ 24 กันยายน 2561

ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

นักเรีนน KG ได้ร่วมกิจกรรมดนตรีกลางแจ้ง นักเรียนได้ชมวีดีโอการตีกลอง และออกไปหาวัสดูเพื่อใช้แทนไม้กลอง ในการสร้างเสียงประกอบจังหวะ ส่วนนักเรียน Year 3 ได้เรียนเรื่องกระดูกและกล้ามเนื้อ

ได้แก่ การจำแนกชิ้นส่วนกระดูกมนุษย์ และการหากล้ามเนื้อตามส่วนต่างๆของร่างกาย นักเรียน Year 4 เรียนรู้การสร้างอาคารที่มีความทนทานต่อสถานการณ์ แผ่นดินไหวหรือภัยธรรมชาติอื่นๆ และออกแบบสิ่งปลูกสร้างของตนเอง นอกจากนี้ ยังได้รับเชิญให้เข้าร่วมฟังการอ่านบทกลอนเกี่ยวกับการได้กลิ่น ของ นักเรียน Year 1-2 ด้วย นักเรียน Year 5 ได้เรียนรู้ชีวประวัติของอเล็กซานเดอร์มหาราช ซึ่งเป็นกษัตริย์ของหนึ่งในอาณาจักรมหาอำนาจในยุคโบราณ และ นำเสนอข้อมูลหน้าชั้นเรียน นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนฮังได้เรียนรู้ว่าในท้ายที่สุดแล้ว กรีซก็ตกอยู่ภายใต้อาณานิคมของอาณาจักรโรมัน ซึ่งทำให้โรมันได้ครอบครอง ความอิ่งใหญ่ของยุคโบราณไปด้วย ส่วนนักเรียน Year 6 ได้เรียนรู้ปัญหาทางการเงินระดับโลก ส่วนในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ นักเรียนได้เรียนรู้เกี่ยวกับสุสาน จักรพรรดิ ในประเทศจีน และจินตนาการว่าจะเกิดอะไรขึ้น ถ้าหากหุ่นทหารในสุสานฟื้นคืนชีพอีกครั้ง! นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังได้เขียนเรียงความเกี่ยวกับการ ผจญภัยตามจินตนาการ และในวิชา IPC นักเรียนได้นำเสนอข้อมูลเป็นกลุ่ม เกี่ยวกับผลการศึกษาค้นคว้าเกี่ยวกับ Myth หรือ Legend จากแหล่งความรู้ต่างๆ



ดร.เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่